High Pines RV Park Guidelines During COVID-19 Pandemic- 2020

Governor Wolf has included private campgrounds as part of the recreational industries to resume activities while prioritizing public health and safety. The CDC (Centers for Disease Control and Prevention) has issued guidelines called *Visiting Parks and Recreational Facilities*. A copy of these are available upon request and are posted on the bulletin board in front of the main office. Please be aware of *Pennsylvania's Three-Phase Matrix* for reopening as well.

This camping season will be different than in the past. Our current procedures to operate will be as follows:

- Self- contained RV units only
- Cabins are closed
- ➤ No admittance if you were recently exposed to or are sick with COVID-19
- > Restrooms and showers will be closed
- ➤ Laundromat will be available upon appointment
- Game room, wagon rides, organized games, gatherings, pavilion, activities and other related amenities will be closed/not available
- Camp store is open with bundled firewood and camping related items. Ice, candy and ice cream bars will not be sold.
- Propane will be available. Please call office prior to need.
- Registration will take place outside of the office (weather permitted) with masks required for close interactions with staff. Only one registrant at a time.
- Avoid large gatherings (according to CDC guidelines) with others outside your registered campsite. All persons at your campsite must be included on your registration form
- Maintain the recommended 6 feet minimum distance from others.
- ➤ PA governor requires that everyone wear a mask or protective garment that covers the nose and mouth indoors. Masks are required outdoors when 6 feet or less distance cannot be maintained
- ➤ Practice good hygiene by washing hands frequently with soap and water for 20 seconds or if not available, use hand sanitizer with 60% alcohol. Cover mouth and nose with inside of elbow during a cough or sneeze.

Thank you for following these guidelines as the health and safety of our guests is priority. As the *Reopening Phase* progresses, guidelines may change. Please check with us by calling **814-778-5336** with any questions regarding upcoming reservations.

Tom and Ellen 7-9-2020